
 

Meeting Minutes 
September 5, 2024 

 

Opening: 

The regular meeting of the Trumbull Center Fire District was called to order at 7:00pm, by 
Chairman Riggs.  

Members Present: 

o Ed Riggs, Chairman 
o Alex Relkin, Commissioner 
o Tom Dufficy, Commissioner 

 

o Sandra Mulligan, Tax Collector 
o Marisa Petriello, Treasurer 
o Kevin Mulligan, Asst Chief 

 

Others Present: 

A. Approval of Agenda 

The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed. 

B. Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the previous meeting were corrected and unanimously approved as distributed. 

C. Budget and Tax Report 

The budget and tax reports were reviewed and unanimously accepted as presented. 

D. Open Issues and New Business

 
Alex Relkin: 

• Workman’s Comp Audit: Dave needs information by tomorrow morning for the audit. 

• Need contingency plan if workman’s comp is denied/lapses. 

• Rescue 100 Committee needs to be established. Asst Chief will bring this up with the 
company officers. 

• Getting price to get 104 refurbished. Would like input as to wants/needs. 

• 101 going out for paint/warrantee work.  Will wait to do repairs so the dealer can address 
them. 



 

• 107 is back.  Needs to get stripping done and then it will go to Norcom for light 
installation. 

• 109 is going out tomorrow for PM and plow service. 

• Updates on live-in contract? Advised there is nothing yet. 

• Company agreements to be discussed in the future. 

• Need to come up with any concerns/issues to discuss at tri-district meeting. 
 

Tom Dufficy: 

• Bismark gave quote for $800 for address sign at Station 1.  Another quote for $250 from 
Duke.  Will go with the lower quote. 

• Working on Emily’s contract. 
 

Kevin Mulligan: 

• Nothing to report. 

• Will send Ed information regarding Chief360 program. 

• There will be a new Chief in Nichols, in December. 
 

Ed Riggs: 

• Looking for CPA firm for annual audit. Suggests Venman for this year, as it’s time 
sensitive. Will contact Long Hill as Venman is also their auditor. Tom suggests hiring the 
firm if the other firm of interest does not respond. Other commissioners agree. 

• Trying to contact lawyer regarding fire tax reimbursement. 
 
Dave Tiago: 

• Worked on Workman’s Comp this afternoon. 

• Waiting for feedback from apparatus supervisors 

 

Marisa Petriello: 

• Met with Mary Miller last week to set up bill payment on line with Newtown Savings 
Bank. Will be for recurring bills only. 

Adjournment: 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:34pm by Chairman Riggs. An Executive Session immediately 
followed and was adjourned at  8:27pm. The next regular meeting will be at 7:00pm on October 
3, 2024, at Station 2.  

Minutes submitted by:        S Mulligan, Secretary 

Approved by: Trumbull Center Fire District Commissioners 


